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Happy mother’s day 

WELL ATTENDED ANZAC SERVICE 

A large number of people gathered in 
fine weather at the Stanhope War 
memorial in  McEwen place on 
Sunday 23 April for the Annual 
Anzac Service conducted by the 
Stanhope and Girgarre RSL sub 
Branch. 
It started with a short march lead by 
local WW2 veteran David Bell.   Ex-
service men and relatives all joined in 
the march from the Community Hall to 
the War memorial. Kyabram scouts 
provided the two flag bearers and other 
scouts joined in the march.  The 
Rushworth Concert Band provided the 
music for the day. 
A catafalque party of regular soldiers 
from the Puckapunyal School of Armour formed a guard of honour at the War Memorial, while many 
Wreaths were laid as a tribute to remember the ones who had fallen and the ones who have passed 
on since. The Last Post was sounded followed by one minutes silence and  Reveille. The flag was 
then raised. 
The march returned to the Community Hall, where local historian, John Hancox,  had many of his war 
related items dating back to the Boer war on display. 
Stanhope RSL President Phil welcomed every one, and thanked them for coming. 
 Rev. Roger Ross, Anglican minister  lead the prayer and first hymn. 
Roger then played his guitar and sang a song which was well received. 
Guest speaker was ex RAAF Flight Lieutenant Ross Mathieson, who grew up in Stanhope and went 
to the Stanhope Primary School.  He now lives in Sale. Ross, a helicopter pilot during the Vietnam 
War,  gave a very interesting talk on his experiences. Ross said it was 60 years since he took part in 
the Stanhope RSL march, and that was when he was a boy scout. 
 Damian Drum MP Federal Member for Murray also took part in the service and he talked on the spirit 
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AN INVITATION IS EXTENDED TO ALL 

BLOKES. 

TO ATTEND A 

MENS HEALTH EVENT   

ON 

Friday 16TH JUNE, 2017 

At 12noon 

Leon  Sinnott   

Guest speaker from Beyond Blue 

will share his journey of  

Hope, recovery & resilience 

Dave Heath  

Mens Health Nurse  

from Bendigo Health will address  

relevant health  

Issues 

 

A  FREE  BBQ LUNCH  & SWEETS 

 WILL BE PROVIDED 

 

VENUE:-STANHOPE MENS SHED 

3 Tivey Grove STANHOPE 

RSVP :9th JUNE  

To Community Health  

5857 2400 

ISSUE 1467 (May  2017) 

A Stanhope & District  
Development Committee  

Project 
Stanhope Business Centre 

25 Birdwood Avenue  
Stanhope  Vic.   3623  

Business Centre Hours  
Monday — Friday  

11.00am — 3.00pm 
Phone:  (03)  5857 2866   
Fax:       (03)  5857 2735 

Email: 
stanhopebc@mcmedia.com.au 

www.stanhopevictoria.com 

 

Articles for the newsletter  
must be submitted by the  
LAST day of each month 

Dates to Remember 

May 
Thursday 4th: Trivia Night 
Stanhope Pub 
Tuesday 9th Stanhope Bowls 
Club Annual Meeting 
Wednesday 10th: Men’s Shed 
Music Night 
Sunday 14th: Mother’s Day 
Sunday 14th: Monster Garage 
Sale 
Tuesday 16th: Stanhope Ute 
Show Annual Meeting @ Pub 

June 
Wednesday 7th: Stanhope 
Recreation Reserve Meeting 

Stanhope  Pub News 
Trivia Night 

Thursday May 4th  7.30pm 
Bookings Essential  

$10 head 
———————- 

Mothers Day Carvery Buffet 
Luncheon 

Sunday May 14th 
3 courses  

Adults $45 Seniors $25  
Children under 12 $10 

FREE GIFT FOR EVERY 
MUM 

Bookings essential 
Phone:58572293 

———————- 
Monthly Pool Comp 

3rd Sunday of  each Month 
Commencing May 21st 

$10 Entry 
Registrations see  

Mandi or Hightower 

STANHOPE BOWLS CLUB 

ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING 

9TH MAY  

7.30 PM 

All welcome 

Condolences are 
extended to the  

families of   
Patrick Sloan 

Anita Norman   

If  you interested in  
having family or friends 
on the About Town 
Newsletter mailing list, 
please let us know at:  

stanhopebc@mcmedia.com.au 

http://www.stanhopevictoria.com
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Stanhope Fire Brigade Elections 
At the recent Elections for the Brigade Management 
Team of the Stanhope Fire Brigade, another Ex-
Captain has been added to the list of serving fire 
fighters. 
After 12 years as Captain of the Brigade, Peter Dent 
is stepping down to allow younger blood and ideas to 
take the Brigade into the future. 
The Brigade Management Team which will take over 
on the 1st of July 2017 for a two year service period 
are: 
Captain:  Christopher Dent (who has previously held 
the ranks of 1st Lieutenant and previous to that of 
2nd Lieutenant) 
 

1st Lieutenant:          Peter Dent 
2nd Lieutenant:        Malcolm Douglas 
3rd Lieutenant:         Nick West 
4th Lieutenant:         Tanner Stokes 
Secretary:                Gerard Lucardie 

The Stanhope Fire Brigade continuing to 
protect our community. 

Matt & Kim Evans 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Matt Evan, son of Cyril & Anne Evans of Stanhope  

married Kim Bramley at the Olivehouse,  Kialla 
West on Saturday April 15th 

Upcoming Works at Fonterra  

Factory 
As the cheese factory moves closer and closer to 
commissioning, the focus of the civil-based works occurring 
at the site will start to move from inside to outside the 
building.  This will include the addition of pavements, 
bollards and landscaping around the new building and 
eventually, the installation of the Legendairy Stanhope Mural 
on the north facing wall in July.   
A major part of the works scheduled to occur during May 
will be the upgrade of the site entry and exit points along the 
Midland Hwy and Girgarre-Rushworth Rd.   
Entry/exit driveways and traffic islands will be upgraded to 
meet current road safety standards and will allow for better 
truck turning circles when entering and exiting the Fonterra 
site.  This work will complement the onsite traffic 
management that has already been completed, and will 
resolve a long standing issue of tight turning paths for trucks.  
We also anticipate that the employee car park located on 
Girgarre-Rushworh Rd will require some levelling and fitting 
out with reflectors to help mark out parking bays more 
clearly.   
In order to get this work completed, there will be times 
during May when certain entry and exit gates will need to be 
closed off and alternative routes put in place.   Traffic 
management, including speed reduction zones, will be in 
place on Midland Highway and Girgarre-Rushworth Road to 
guide vehicles as required.   Initial set up works are expected 
to commence in late April with the road and gate entry 
works continuing until the end of May.      

Ben  & Emily Coote 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emily Gemmill and Ben Coote were married on  
April 1st at Kow Swamp.  Families and friends 

enjoyed a fantastic time under the Teepees 

Great Autumn Break 

Stanhope recorded 105mls of rain during April, giving the 

district one of the best Autumn breaks for many years.  The 

105mls was only the third time Stanhope has recorded more 

than 100mls during April since records commenced in 1921.  

The average rainfall for April in Stanhope is 33mls.  The 

highest recorded was 141mls in 1974 and no rain was recorded 

in April 1945. 
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Blake Rosenberg 
 

Photographer / Photojournalist  
Freelance 

http://sites.google.com/site/rosenbergs 
photography 

 

What’s going on at Stanhope PAG 
in May 

Phone 58570236 -  Mobile: 0437816258 

      All programs - $7.50 per session 

(extra cost for meals and entry into events) 
Tues 2nd  The Magic of Fred Astaire (Shep) Extra cost  9.00am – 3.30pm 
Frid  65h    The Market Place  Shepparton                         9.00am – 3.30pm 
Tues 9th   Shepparton RSL sing along (Lunch $12)         9.00am – 3.30pm 
Frid 12th   The Gallery Café Tatura                                    9.00am – 3.30pm 
Tues 16th  Sunago Echuca (Greek Restaurant)                 9.00am – 3.30pm 
Frid 19th    Sporties Barooga                                                9.00am – 3.30pm 
Monday 22nd       AM program is Games day which starts at 10.30am in 
the Stanhope Senior Citizens Centre with Morning tea and a 3 course 
lunch which starts at 12 Noon, followed by cards at 1.00pm.   The cost 
for the day will be $7.50. All meals need to be pre-ordered by the 15th of 
May (no extra meals can be supplied), book now so you don’t miss out.  
Tues 23rd   Mooroopna Pizzeria and Wine Bar                 9.00am – 3.30pm                                            
Frid 26th    Billabong Garden Shepparton                         9.00am – 3.30pm 
Monday 29th       AM program is Bingo which starts at 10.30am in the 
Stanhope Senior Citizens Centre with Morning tea and a 3 course lunch 
which starts at 12 Noon, followed by cards at 1.00pm.   The cost for the 
day will be $7.50. All meals need to be pre-ordered by the 22nd of May 
(no extra meals can be supplied), book now so you don’t miss out.  
Tues 30th  Oasis Café Elmore                                            9. 00am –3.30pm 
More detailed calendar can be picked up from Stanhope Community 
Health 

Stanhope “Legendairy Bar and Grill”   

Opening Soon. 
A new opportunity to dine out will be available soon in 
Stanhope, with the opening of the “Legendairy Bar and 
Grill” 
Owned and operated by Naomi and Geoff Crilly, The  
Legendairy Bar and Grill will be open seven days a week for 
Breakfast, Lunch and Dinner, with extended trading hours to  
cater for functions in an area specifically set aside for this  
purpose. 
All food will be prepared and cooked on the premises and will 
include a great range of home style food, as well as Pizzas 
cooked in a wood fired oven along with a range of “Bluebells” 
Parmi”,   which will be exclusive to the Legendairy Bar and 
Grill.  All this food will be available as Dine-In,  Take Away and 
a Home delivery service will also be available. 
Trading hours  -  As a trial it is intended to open as early as 
5.00 am for the first month of operation. Closing times will be 
Sunday to Thursday  at 9.00 pm with Friday and Saturday 
nights offering extended trading hours, depending on demand. 

For further information feel free to Find us on facebook: 
Legendairy Bar & Grill or pop in and see us at the  

Legendairy Bar & Grill  

Mother’s 
Day  

Luncheon @  
The Stanhope 

Bowls Club 
Sunday 14th 

May 
Hosted by  

The Legendairy Bar & Grill  
in conjunction with  

The StanhopePrimary 
School Parents Club 

Adults $34   
Seniors/Concession $20 

Children U/12 $10  
Bookings are essential  

Phone Naomi Crilly on 0459 929 993  

Or Michelle Ponton on 0438 884 763 

Drinks available at bar at Bowls  

members prices  

Royal Children’s Hospital 
Good Friday Appeal 2017 

With the assistance of 21 children 
supported by parents, older siblings and 
family members the Stanhope Door 
Knock appeal was conducted on the 
morning of Good Friday. 
Winners of the prizes of the raffle 
conducted in town were: 
1st   Fleur Nurse  2nd Merv Andrew  
3rd John Hepburn 
The winner of the "Guess the Number of 
Eggs in the Jar"  
conducted by the Stanhope Cafe was:  
Anita Hageman 
The generosity of the Community 
allowed the amount of $2,954-37 (that is 
correct. 1 and 2 cent pieces are still legal 
tender) to be raised for the Royal 
Children's Hospital. 
 
A big thank you to ALL who assisted with 
the fundraising  
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Maureen Ferguson  
turns  80 

Stanhope Ute Show 
After the success of the well-attended Ute Show last 
September which was held at the Stanhope Hotel, 
current owners Mark (Hightower) Beggs & Mandi 
Goddard are looking to hold a bigger and better show 
again this year.  Last year there were over 50 Utes on 
show with approximately 150 people in attendance with 
a substantial amount being raised for Vision Australia. 
It is intended to run the event again this year on 
September 23

rd
 at the Stanhope Recreation Reserve as 

a Community Fundraiser, with all proceeds to go back 
to the Stanhope Community.  They are looking for 
support from any community groups to get involved to 
help with catering or by helping in some way by 
volunteering their group to operate food vans, gates, 
environmental upkeep etc. In return your group will be 

rewarded by a share in the profit made from the day. 
Other events to be held on the day are Lawn Mower 
Racing (Children & Adults) Pony Rides, Jumping 
Castle, General Interest Area and Whip-cracking. A 
great family day out for all the family. 
 
Inaugural Annual Meeting 
To help get this fundraiser off the ground there will be a 
Community Meeting held at the Stanhope Pub on 
Tuesday May 16

th
 at 7pm. If you would like to be part 

of this year’s Ute show from the ground up then come 
along to the first meeting and put your hand up to help 
get this show happening and make it the greatest in 
Victoria. 
We already have some great ideas to make it not just 
another Ute show, but a day out for the whole family 
followed by a great night out to end the day.   
 

Contact Mandi, Mark or Lyn Emmett on  
0358 572 293 for more information   

Rushworth & District 
Community Bank 

Sponsorship 
Rushworth & District Community Bank along 
with Stanhope Service Centre are proud to 
announce a partnership between Fonterra 
and Stanhope Service Centre to fund the 
cost of colour printing of the About Town.  
 
This partnership ensures quality, high colour 
newsletters that all the Stanhope community 
can enjoy and keep up to date with 
Stanhope news. 
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COMMUNITY BANK   CONDUCTS INFORMATION 
NIGHT AT  STANHOPE  FOOTBALL  CLUB.                              

The Rushworth and District Community Bank and Stanhope Customer Service Centre conducted a successful dinner 
and information night at the Stanhope Football /Netball Club rooms.        Also included in the night was the Auskick 
Group along with members of the Senior football and netball teams.  
While the crowd enjoyed a wonderful  meal  Vice President  Damien Miller spoke on behalf of the football club 
stating that the club enjoyed fantastic support over the years from the Community Bank with various sponsorships,  
the latest being a generous $2500  to go towards the purchase and installation of new goal posts for the football 
ground. He remarked that this wouldn’t be possible if it wasn’t for the locals bringing their banking  and Insurance 
business to the Community Bank.  
Company Secretary Michelle spoke  on the importance of people not just thinking about, but actually doing something 
about bringing their banking and insurance business over to the Community Bank so we can continue to inject  
assistance into the local community like the $2500 for the Auskick trailer, supporting the SGR Giants with new 
football jumpers for all players, $5000  to the Stanhope bowls club for a new irrigation pump, all made possible by 
something as simple as banking  at the Community Bank. 
 Manager Kevin Livingston   spoke on the array of banking and insurance products available; outlining that the 
Community Bank is part of the 5th largest bank in Australia, including Rural Bank and is totally Government 
guaranteed giving all customers peace of mind 
. Last to speak was Andrew Hipwell, representing Auskick, outlining that if it wasn’t for the Community Bank they 
wouldn’t have the trailer and training gear to be able to carry out the work they do with the kids, also the support 
given to kick start the LEGENDAIRY campaign and going on to win it, wouldn’t have happened without assistance 
from the Community Bank.   
The Community Bank would like to thank the Stanhope Football /Netball Club for the opportunity to conduct the 
night and encourage people to go to the Stanhope Service Centre and talk to Melissa  and  Mary  to find out how easy 
it is to bring your banking over or something simple as an insurance quote to support your Community.   

Stanhope Recreation Reserve Committee of  Management 
Notice is given of the Annual General Meeting 
To be held at the Stanhope Recreation reserve on Wednesday 7th June 2017 commencing at 7:00pm 
 

The purpose of the meeting is to: 
1.   confirm minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting  
2.   receive and adopt the annual report 
3.   receive and adopt the annual financial statement 
4.   confirm fees and charges for the coming year 
5.   review the Facility Improvement Plan 
6.   set meeting dates for the coming year 
7    review the Emergency Management Plan 
8.   review Seasonal User Agreements 
9. review the Certificates of Currency – Public  
Liability and Contents Insurance 
10 . undertake a Building Maintenance Assessment 
11.  review contents inventory, and 
12.  elect office bearers to the position of Chairman, Secretary, Treasurer and other positions determined by the 
Committee as being necessary for the efficient running of the Committee. 
For further enquiries please contact the Secretary, John Lucardie  on 0428 867 418 

Bendigo Community Bank speakers, Mary, Mel & Kevin Some of the audience, listening intently 
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Robert Kenneth Symons 
Robert Kenneth Symons Born on the 8th of February 

1979, Rob was a happy boy and for 38 years he got the 

most out of his life. Our family moved to Stanhope when 

he was three. Rob was diagnosed with Autism and 

Epilepsy at the age of five years. Rob went to Gowrie 

Special School in Shepparton making new friends and 

enjoying the routine. As Rob had no verbal 

communication, we were very surprised when Paul at the 

school asked what they were having for lunch. Rob replied 

“sausages in bread with sauce”, in sign language. This 

was the first time he was able to express himself. After 

this, Rob was taught the basic signs and was also taught 

to swim with the instructor using sign language. Rob was 

integrated into Gowrie Street State School in Shepparton, 

where he did art, reading, music and sport. 

In 1991, Rob transferred to Stanhope State School where 

with the assistance of his Aide, Mrs Bray (Noelene) he 

became part of the local community picking up the school 

mail and doing a small amount of shopping. Rob could be 

quite determined. One day he had a note to buy “1 kilo of 

sausages and some milk for Mum”. Passing the butcher’s 

shop Noelene tried to get Rob to go in to buy sausages. 

Rob refused and said “Mrs Marks’”, as he knew the 

sausages were always bought from the Deli at Marks’ 

supermarket. He was given the award of “Most Improved 

Student” that year.  

In 1993 Rob went to Rushworth High School making new 

friends in his three years there. He enjoyed doing pottery, 

reading and sport with his Aide Debbie Weppner assisting 

him. In 1996 Rob returned to Gowrie Street Special School 

being taught simple cooking, road safety and shopping. At 

18 years old he was able to attend the GV Centre where 

he did lawn mowing, swimming and ten pin bowling.  

Rob started at Murray Human Services in Kyabram in 

2005, forming lasting friendships. Rob had his own routine 

which included gym, swimming and delivering papers 

around Kyabram and Merrigum. He went swimming twice 

a week, often tiring Don out by doing up to 100 laps of the 

pool.  

Obituaries 

Rob also went to the Men’s Shed in Stanhope, where he 

enjoyed sanding the wood to make Christmas 

decorations.   

Rob had many quirks. When he was little, we went to 

the local football, but I did not see much of the match as 

Rob would walk around the ground telling me the make 

and model of every car. Rob enjoyed Johnny Farnham 

music. Once coming home from Bendigo, Rob spotted 

Johnny Farnham training one of his Quarter horses. We 

stopped to watch and Johnny came over, Rob had one 

of Johnny’s tapes, which he signed for him.  

At night, Rob had his own routine. He never missed 

giving me a kiss on the cheek, he would even wake me 

up, kiss me goodnight and say “Be good”. His last words 

to me were on the bus, putting up 3 fingers and saying 

“3 sleeps. See you Monday. Thumbs up be good!” Rob 

was well liked and loved. We will miss him dearly.   

Bye Rob. Be good! 

Stanhope  Art Space & Comfort Station 
At a recent meeting of  the Stanhope Planning Group, the official name of  the  New Toilet  

Block will be named, “Stanhope Art Space & Comfort Station”.   
The committee is currently arranging the installation of  2 new Tables & Chairs to be installed along 
with the Picasso Cow and Official Signage.   
The  Art Space is in need of   some items to be displayed and if  anyone has any ideas  they would 
like to contribute to utilizing this area, please contact the Stanhope Business Centre.  The committee 
is currently working on a Stanhope History  from  the early settlement days to be placed into one 
side of  the display but this may take some time to be completed. 
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Stanhope Monster Garage Sale 

 10 Good Reasons to Have Your  
Garage Sale At Stanhope 

 *Extra income when you need it 
 *No early birds 
 *Your home remains private 
 *Friendly atmosphere 
 *No hassles or worries just arrive and set up 
 *Advertising is done for you (flyers, papers and 
www) 
 *Lots of people passing by 
 *All sites undercover 
 *Do not have to take leftovers home  

(Charity shop nearby) 
 *You will have EXTRA room at home 
 
 ALL THE HARD WORK DONE FOR YOU 

 Get together with a friend and organise a stall 
The more the merrier 

 Sites only $10 (multiple sites available) 
2nd Sunday of month 8.30 to1.30pm 
 Bookings and Further info 
 Stanhope Business Centre 
 58572866 or leave a message 
 Stanhope Website: www.stanhopevictoria.com  
 

  A Stanhope & District Development Committee 
Project 

Stanhope   
Monster  

Garage Sale  
Sunday 14th 

May 
8:30 am Start 

Site bookings 

Phone: 58572866  

Stanhope  

Business  

Centre 

SENIORS BEGINNER 

COMPUTER LESSONS 
If  you would like to learn how to use 

email, face-book or just to gain 

confidence in using a computer 

please register your interest at the 

Stanhope Business Centre 

The Stanhope & District  

Men’s  Shed 

FABULOUS BBQ & 

MUSIC NIGHT 

Wednesday May 10th at 6pm 

RSPV Monday 8th 

Ph: Des 0457 300 321 

Responsible Serving of  

Alcohol Course 
Anyone interested in 

completing this course please 

register your interest at the 

Stanhope Business Centre 

ASAP 

 
 
 

YOUR LOCAL CAMPASPE 

LIBRARY DEPOT  

IS LOCATED AT THE 

STANHOPE BUSINESS 

CENTRE 
Free Membership 

Books DVD’s Magazines 

Books on Wheels available 

Access to books from many libraries 

across Victoria via SWIFT 
Order online at: 

www.campaspe.vic.gov/library 

 

Monday—Friday 

11am-3pm 

Phone: 58572 866 

http://www.stanhopevictoria.
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YOUR COMMUNITY BANK 

Stanhope Fuels P/L 
 

Petrol Station & Convenience Store 

Open 7 Days per Week 

86 Midland Hwy.  Stanhope 

Vic. 3623 

Ph. 03  5849 0049  B.H & A.H. 

ABN.  506 117 58608 

 Cakes 

    decorated 

 for all occasions 

  

 TO ORDER 

Phone Christine Robertson 

        0400436277 

  

Vehicles 

A Boards 

Shop Fronts 

Horse Floats 

Digital Printing 

Alphabet Boards 

Property Names 

Safety Signs 

  

May 
 

Sunday  
services 

10am-11:30am every 
Sunday at the  

Stanhope  
Community Hall 
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COWIE’S CONTRACTING 
NEVILLE COWIE 

0438572314 
 

DISC SOD SEEDING 
MULTI-DISCING 

STANHOPE/TATURA/KYABRAM AREAS 

Stanhope Post 

Office 

34 Birdwood Ave.,  
Stanhope 

Stephen and Meaghan Browne  
look forward to serving you! 

Opening Hours 
Monday—Friday  
9.00am—5.00pm 

Phone:  5857 2201 

4 in 1 Bucket Cartage  Levelling 

Domestic  Commercial Agricultural 

Andy’s Bobcat 

& 

Tipper Hire 

 

Andy North   Ph: 0428 203 785 
11 Blamey Rd   Email: no42553@bigpond.com 
Stanhope Vic 3623    
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Girgarre Farmers, Produce and 

Craft  Market:   5858 2270 
every 2nd Sunday of the month 

from 8.30am — 12.00noon 

STANHOPE  TRADITIONAL  
BUTCHERS 

19 Birdwood Avenue,  
Stanhope 

 
Open Tuesday to Friday 

~ 
Hours 8.30am to 4.30pm   

Phone:   5857 2881 
 

 

It can provide gentle and effective  hands-on relief for: 
* Sports & accident injuries   

* Stress & tension discomfort  
* Musculo-skeletal pain  

* Grounding & rebalancing  
Talk with your experienced  local Therapist at Stanhope 

Graham Wakefield  
 and find out what “it” can do for you 

APPOINTMENTS:  TUES—THURS 
TEL:  5857 2760 

BOWTECH BOWEN THERAPY 

“What can ‘it’ do for me” 



 Paper & Printing kindly donated by FONTERRA               Page: 12

Happy Mother’s Day 

  

Douglas Livestock Services Stanhope 
Stud Stock & Commercial Cattle Carriers 

Hay Cartage 
Mobile:  0429 956 906  -  AH Ph/Fax:  (03) 5857 2525 

 

STANHOPE CAFÉ 

TAKEAWAY 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK,  

EXCEPT XMAS DAY. 
ROAST LUNCHES ON SUNDAY 
FULL RANGE OF TAKEAWAY 

 OR EAT IN MEALS 
COFFEE *  SLICES  * MILKSHAKES 

BREAD ORDERS WELCOME 
FRESH  FROM TONGALA BAKERY 

JENNA WILL ALWAYS  
WELCOME YOU  

New Phone No.  5857 2917 

HAIRZONE 
Ladies’ & Men’s  Hairdressing 

8 Birdwood Avenue,  Stanhope 
SPRAY TANNING NOW  

   AVAILABLE 
Fashion Cuts, Colour & Foils 

Perming   ~   Waxing 
Eyelash and Brow Tinting 

Make-up now available   
 Hairstyling for Weddings,  

Debs & Graduations 
Gift Vouchers available all year round 

Phone:  Melinda — 5857 2264 

* Hydro Bath * Nail Trimming * Grooming * Clipping 
* Dog Scales for your convenience. 

Kind gentle enjoyable care for your dog.    No sedation 
54 Brudenell Street Stanhope Victoria 3623 


